
This email was sent to you by CRANE Database, Royal College of Surgeons of England, 35-43 Lincoln’s Inn Fields, London WC2A . 
You have received this email because you have registered your details with CRANE or you are a member of the Craniofacial Society of Great Britain and Ireland . 

To ensure continued receipt of our emails please add us to your address book or safe list.  
In accordance with the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR), the Royal College of Surgeons of England is committed to protecting your privacy. If you wish to know more please access the RCS privacy policy. 

If you no longer wish to receive any messages please unsubscribe. © RCS 2020, Registered Charity No. 212808.

NEWSLETTER

On behalf of the CRANE Project Team 
 T: 020 7869 6139 | E: crane@rcseng.ac.uk | W: www.crane-database.org.uk 

 
Please contact us or visit our website for more information on this project.

@CRANE_News

Visit our website for information on:

National data opt-outs

Guidance on registrations: Private and non-UK based families

Your Questions answered

Your questions answered in advance of the 30 September 2020 compliance deadline
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Is it possible to accept consent via electronic means?
We have been asked about the consent taking process during the 
COVID-19 pandemic, and whether it is possible to accept 
electronic signatures. We can confirm that:

The CRANE Database accepts informed consent – for 
data collection and linkage – provided to cleft teams via 
any suitable written or electronic means,
so long as the method is in compliance with your own 
Hospital’s / Trust’s Information Governance’s policies on 
consent and recordings.

Please read more about this here.

Watch this space for the new 
CRANE website

coming September 2020

Can we make recordings of the CRANE Database for 
demonstrations?

We understand that this could be very useful. Unfortunately, making 
or sharing a recording of our database would be in breach of 
Information Governance regulations. This is because it shows 
patient identifiable information. Please read more about this here.

Help us with General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) compliance 
Keep us up-to-date with key contacts within your cleft team

Read more about managing private patients and families not based in England, 
Wales and Northern Ireland here

Database Tips: Managing records of cases with additional diagnoses 
Read more about managing records of children with additional diagnoses here

       Is it possible to reduce the length of CRANE's consent 
documentation?

We understand that shorter information leaflets might make the 
consent-taking process easier. Unfortunately, previous shorter 
versions of our leaflets did not meet the Information Governance 
requirements to take valid consent, according to the General Data 
Protection Regulation (GDPR). Please read more about this here.
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